Spokane City Plan Commission
Findings of Fact, Conclusion, and Recommendation
Proposed Street Name Change for Centennial Alley under the Spokane Municipal
Code chapter 17D.050 Roadway Naming.

A recommendation from the City Plan Commission to the City Council certifying that the
Centennial Way Street Name Change is in conformance with the Spokane Municipal Code.

Findings of Fact:

A. The City of Spokane, under the Spokane Municipal Code chapter 17D.050, is authorized to
establish or change a roadway name by ordinance upon recommendation of the City Plan
Commission.

B. North Gorger Properties filed a proper and sufficient Street Name Change Application to
rename “Centennial Alley” to “Centennial Way” from the west side of Elm St to the south side of
Summit Parkway and naming of the public alley in alignment with Centennial Alley on the east side
of Elm St to the south side of Summit Parkway.

C. The proposed street name change was initiated and processed under the procedures set forth
in SMC chapter 17D.050.

D. The City Plan Commission conducted a public hearing on December 9, 2015, to receive public
comments on the proposed street renaming.

E. The City Plan Commission voted to recommend the proposed name of “Centennial Way” and
forward this recommendation to the City Council.

Conclusion:

The “Centennial Way” street name change has been reviewed by the City Plan Commission and is
found to be in conformance with the procedures, policy, and decision criteria for a street name
change in Spokane Municipal Code chapter 17D.050.

Recommendation:

By a vote of 7 to 0, the Plan Commission recommends to the City Council the approval of the

pl‘og@ndment to@niﬁed Development Code, with changes as deliberated.
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Dennis Dellwo, President
Spokane Plan Commission
December 9, 2015




